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BACKGROUND: The federal governmentestimates thathealth careworkersincur between
600,000 and 1 million needle stick injuries peryear.Many oftheseneedles havebeenusedand
arepotentially contaminated. Of all thebloodborne diseases transmitted by used needles, the
human immunodeficiency virus (HIV) usually raises themost concern.However,there areup to
20 otherbloodborne diseases thatcan be transmitted to health careworkersas a result of
exposure tobloodon thejob.Of these,Hepatitis B and Hepatitis C posethemost serious threat
tohealth careworkers.Experts now estimate that more health careworkerswill eventually die
due tocomplications fromoccupational exposure toHepatitis C thanfromHIV.

SUMMARY: The Departmentof Laborand Industry (L&I) must adopt emergency rules by
September1999 (andsix monthsafter, adoptpermanentrules) governing occupational exposure
tobloodborne pathogens, suchas Hepatitis B virus, Hepatitis C virus, and HIV.

The emergencyrules must require eachemployertoconductproduct evaluations ofneedleless
systemsand sharps, whichmust be conducted by front-line health careworkersrepresenting all
wards and medicalspecialties where they areused. The productevaluation period should
continue fornotless thansixmonths fromthedateofcommencement.

L&I must consider additional revisions tothebloodborne pathogenstandard toprevent sharps
injuries or exposureincidents including training and educational requirements, measures to
increase vaccinations, strategic placement ofsharpscontainers and increased use ofpersonal
protective equipment.

The DepartmentofHealth must compile and maintain a list ofexisting needleless systemsand
sharps withengineered sharps injury protection, that isavailable toassist employers incomplying
withtheserequirements.
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